STATE OF DELAWARE
DEPAATMENT OF SAFETY AND HOMELAND SECURITY
DivISION OF STATE POLICE

P.O. Box 430
DOVER, DELAWARE 19903

August 30, 2019

Mr. Jonathan Rudenberg
MuckRock News

Dept. MR 76870

411A Highland Ave
Somerville, MA 02144-2516

Dear Mr. Rudenberg:

By letter you made a request under the Delaware Freedom of Information Act (FOIA) for
information and records on the “Delaware State Police UAVs.” The Division of the Delaware
State Police (DSP) has reviewed your request and determined that DSP does not possess any
records responsive to your request as they do not own any drones. DSP further objects on the basis
that the request appears to originate from out of the State, public bodies are only required to comply
with FOIA when the requesting party is a citizen of the State of Delaware. See McBurney v. Young,
569 U.S. 221 (2013); see also Del. Op. of the Attn’y Gen. 16-1B20 (Sept. 30, 2016), unless a valid
Delaware address for the requester is provided. The Division of the Delaware State Police

considers your FOIA request closed.
Sincerely, : :

Colonel Nathaniel McQueen, Jr.
Superintendent



